
 

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

To 
 

PRE-QUALIFICATION STATEMENT 
PEIRCE ISLAND WWTF UPGRADE 

 
 

The following changes and additional information are hereby made part of Pre-Qualification 
Statement. 

 
PART 2 – STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS 
 
SECTION 2.7 PERSONNEL, SUPPLIERS AND RELATED EXPERIENCE 
 

1. Question 36. Replace Question 36 with the following: 
 

“Provide a list of projects with contract values greater than $1,000,000 your organization 
has completed in the last ten years. Include the following: 
 
a. Owner’s name, address, phone number, and email address 
b. Type of work 
c. Contract value” 

 
 
QUESTIONS: 
 

1. Question:  Question 2.2.E requests (a) that your current bonding capacity is sufficient for 
the project; and (b) your current available bonding capacity.  Items a and b seem to be 
requesting the same information.  Could you please clarify what is required here?    

 
Answer:  Please provide a letter stating that your current bonding capacity is sufficient for 
this project as well as the amount of your total current available bonding capacity.   

 
2. Question: Can copies be made of the Contract Documents? 

 
Answer: No, copies and/or photographs cannot be made of the Contract Documents. 

 
3. Question: Typically our bonding agent provides letters substantiating our bonding 

capacity.  These letters are provided including a Power of Attorney letter indicating that the 
agent is authorized to act on behalf of the surety company.  Would this be sufficient to 
meet the requirements of item 2.2 E or does the Notarized Statement need to be provided 
by the surety directly? 

 
Answer: Yes, a Notarized letter from the Contractor’s bonding agent and the Power of 
Attorney from the surety company meets the requirements of Item 2.2.E. 

 
4. Question: Can the document be provided in Word format? 

 
Answer: No, the document cannot be provided in Word format. 

 



 

5. Question: Please confirm the number of copies the City is requesting for delivery. 
 

Answer: Please submit one copy. 
 

6. Question: Please confirm if an electronic copy sent via email is required. 
 

Answer: No, an electronic copy sent via email is not required. 
 

7. Question: Are subcontractors required to provide a Pre-Qualification statement? 
 

Answer: No, only general contractors are required to submit a Pre-Qualification statement. 
 

8. Question: Is there information on the project available other than the 100% Contract 
Documents? 

 
Answer: Yes, information on the project can be found on the City’s wastewater website 
(http://www.portsmouthwastewater.com). 
 

 
 
AECOM   City of Portsmouth, NH 
January 27, 2016 Department of Public Works 

 


